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 MEMORIALS FOR  
RINGER ROBINSON’S PLAQUE Glyn Johnson 

Sunday 22nd May 2016 was a day of celebration for Drayton, 
St. Peter’s Church and all those with an interest in bell-ringing.  
The Rt. Reverend Colin Fletcher, Bishop of Dorchester-on-
Thames, unveiled a blue plaque – Drayton’s first - to mark the 
contribution made by a former vicar of Drayton to the craft of 
modern bell-ringing, both in the Oxford Diocese and world-wide. 

The Reverend Francis Edward 
Robinson was vicar of St. Peter’s Church 
in Drayton from 1878 to 1908 and was 
one of the founders - and first Master - of 
the Oxford Diocesan Guild of Church 
Bell Ringers.  He was elected to the post 
in January 1881 and held the position 
until his death in 1910.  

On becoming vicar of St. Peter’s  
Church in 1878, he made a donation of 
two bells to bring St. Peter’s total count 

to eight – a number which is exceptional to find in a small village 
church.  This enabled Rev. Robinson to achieve his dream of being 
the first clergyman to ring a ‘peal’ on the bells of his own church.  
He also conducted the first peal rung entirely by clergymen.   

The day of the unveiling began with a service in St. Peter’s, 
presided over by the 
Bishop, followed by 
the unveiling of the 
plaque and a buffet 
lunch provided by 
the congregation of 
St. Peter’s.  Several 
of Rev Robinson’s 
family were there to 
see their ancestor 
honoured, including 
his granddaughter 
Liz, in the picture with Bishop Colin. The ringers of St. Peter’s, 
led by bell captain Nick Clarke, added the necessary atmosphere, 
including a lengthy and spectacular peal through the afternoon.  

We send our grateful thanks to everyone, too many to mention 
individually, for making this joyous event possible. 

 
 

Also in this issue: 
P8: Forge Garage is No More  
P9:   Keep Watch for the MG’s Right Royal Picnic 
P13: Likely Effects on Councils of Britain’s Leaving the EU 
P14: The Desperate Need to Invoke Cumulative Impact 
P16: HAVE YOUR SAY ON MANOR FARM! 
 
 

 

DRAYTON ART GROUP 
EXHIBITION 

SATURDAY JUNE 4th 
2pm – 4pm 

@ THE CAUDWELL DAY CENTRE 
(FREE ENTRY) 

SALE OF: PLANTS/CAKES/BRIC-A-BRAC 
RAFFLE 

REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE 
 
 
 
 

 

  DRAYTON’S GREATS 
WELCOME, HARRY III Geoff Caudle 

Chronicle readers may be interested to hear of a new arrival in 
the Bisby family.  Harry Alexander Bisby 
was born on May 7th, a son for Luke and Lin 
Bisby, Grandson for Mark and Isobel Bisby 
in Ottawa, great grandson of the late Harry 
and Mary Bisby and also of the late Harry 
and Dorothy Poulton, all four of Drayton.  
(Luke is now a Professor of Fire and 
Structures at Edinburgh University and is a 
co-presenter in the current ‘Impossible 
Engineering’ series on the television channel ‘Yesterday’). 
    Editor’s Note: For the Chronicle Team, the first Harry Bisby is 
a special hero.  It was he more than any other who launched the 
Drayton Chronicle (the first issue - January 1978 - is available in 
the Chronicle archive on the village web site) and set it on the path 
it has pursued ever since.  For the village Harry Poulton also left 
many lasting memorials, not least because it was his company that 
built Drayton’s village hall and many of its houses (including ours 
which is the nicest we’ve ever lived in). We hope Harry III will be 
able to contribute as impressively as his great-grandfathers. 
  

SPORTS FACILITIES SURVEY 
David Perrow 

Drayton 2020 plans a major revamp of the sports and leisure 
facilities in Drayton including: 
• A new sports pavilion and pitches at Barrow Road (now 

called Walnut Meadow ) 
• A refurbishment of the Drayton Hall at Lockway 
• Additional facilities outside Drayton Hall (such as a possible 

skate park/BMX track) 
• New children’s’ play areas at Barrow Road and South of 

High Street 
• A new Village Green on the Manor Farm site (opposite the 

entrance to Hilliat Fields) 
• Improved footpaths and cycle routes 
• A walking/activity trail South of High Street 
Some of these facilities are being provided by developers. 

Others have a financial contribution or land from developers, but 
the Drayton Community will need to raise money by grants, loans 
and local fundraising to pay for improved leisure facilities 

A Sports Needs survey is now available for Drayton residents 
to complete - on behalf of Drayton Parish Council & Drayton 2020  
- to help plan these additional facilities for Drayton. It takes only a 
few minutes to complete – you can do this as a family, household 
or an individual. You can complete it either online at 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/DraytonSports or via the link 
from http://www.draytonvillage.co.uk/ (the village website). 

Alternatively you can send a completed form as an attachment 
to draytonclerk@gmail.com or by post to David Perrow, Drayton 
Parish Clerk, c/o 12 Loddon Close, Abingdon, OX14 3TB or to 
any Parish Councillor or Drayton 2020 member)  

If you are unable to complete the survey online and would like 
either an emailed copy or a printed version – or if you have any 
questions about this survey then please contact David Perrow, 
Drayton Parish Clerk, by phone on  07909176061 or by email to 
drayton.clerk@gmail.com. 
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CHRONICLE INFORMATION 
The next Chronicle will be the July issue:  

Editor: Tony Holmes, 53 Whitehorns Way (531180). 
 

Deadline for advertisements: 17.00 on Friday, 10 June 2016 
Deadline for other contributions: 17.00 on Monday, 13 June 2016 
Printed copies available: Friday, 24 June 2016 

Key dates for the subsequent three Chronicles: 
 

Issue for Deadline for contributions: 
17.00 on Monday: 

Printed Chronicles 
available on: 

August 18 July 2016 29 July 2016 

September 15 August 2016 26 August 2016 

October 19 September 2016 30 September 2016 
 

NOTES for CONTRIBUTORS 
Please be sure always to include your name, address and (in case 

clarification is necessary) telephone number.  Without names we will 
usually not print an item at all. 

However, please also note that the editor has to ensure that each 
Chronicle fits exactly into an even number of printed pages. The 
editor therefore reserves the right to place, edit, shorten or even reject 
contributions as required to achieve this.   

A contribution or advertising request can be sent to us in one of 
three ways: 

1.  The best is by email to editor@draytonchronicle.net.  Your 
contributions should either be embedded in your email as plain text or 
attached as a rich-text or Microsoft Word document!   

Requests for advertisements should not be emailed to the editor but 
to advertising@draytonchronicle.net.  Please note that they will 
eventually need to be in Word format, 9cms wide and, for a single 
block advert, about 4.5cms high 

Make sure that the editor or advertising manager acknowledges 
your email within a few days.  

2.  If you cannot send your contribution by email, send us a good 
quality paper version, using fairly large, simple, black typescript, 
without underlining, on white paper, A4 or smaller.  

3.  Finally, we do accept hand–written items.  However, in this 
case please write the names of people and places in capital letters. 
This does save a lot of mistakes.  

Paper contributions should either be placed in the Chronicle letter 
box (outside Vickery’s shop on Drayton Green) or posted to Vickery’s 
at 5 The Green, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JA.  

After the deadlines listed at the top of this page, only urgent items 
will be considered for inclusion and then only if emailed or delivered 
directly to the Editor’s house by the Wednesday following the 
Monday deadline.  

ADVERTISING RATES 
Charge for a Single Block Advert (about 9cms x 4.5cms) 

           - - - - Number of Inserts - - - - 
 Advertiser Category:  1 3 6 12 
 Drayton Resident £6 £16 £31 £60  
 Non-Drayton Resident £7 £19  £37 £72  

Double-size adverts are charged at twice the above rates. 

 All advertising MUST be paid for up-front, either in cash or 
via a cheque made payable to ‘The Drayton Chronicle’ and 
placed in the box at Vickery’s or sent there (address above). 

  Requests for advertisements should (preferably) be emailed to 
Stephen Fearnley, the Chronicle’s Advertising Manager at 
advertising@draytonchronicle.net or placed in the box at 
Vickery’s.  If you wish to discuss your requirements please phone 
Stephen on 01235 531347 

 

CHRONICLE LOTTERY 
Carol Arnold, Hon Promoter 

 

RESULTS OF THE MARCH LOTTERY 

Prize Winner Agent 

£25 Mrs P Taylor,  22 High Street Ali Bone 

£20 S Cox,  93 Drayton Road Claire Soper 

£15 Mrs A Painton,  21 High Street Ali Bone 

£10 Mrs L Butler,  57 High Street Michelle Ainsclough 

£10 Mr & Mrs Mathews,  18 High Street Liz Bronson 

£10 Mrs B Biddle,  14 Whitehorns Way Pat Percival 

£10 P & J Mayhew-Archer, Chiers Drive Doreen Mason 

£10 M Hallewell, Binning Close Cathy Norris 

£10 Mr Lynch,  39 Sutton Wick Lane Keith Clough 

£10 K Yates,  149 Drayton Road Claire Soper 

We no longer use counterfoils. Instead, winning numbers from the 
1945 tickets sold last month were generated randomly using a 
computer, as for national premium bonds and in the national lottery 

 

 

DANES/MACE STORE 
Mon-Sat 5am-8pm  -  Sun 6am-6pm 

FOR ALL YOUR PAPERS, MAGAZINES, 

GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS, 

CARDS, OFF LICENCE  and 

SAVOURY  SNACKS. 

LINK CASH MACHINE AVAILABLE 
WESTERN UNION MONEY TRANSFER 

LOTTERY TICKETS 
In Store Bakery and 

Freshly cut sandwiches 

MOST MAJOR CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 
NOW WITH PAYPOINT 

TEL:  01235 554813 
               Fax No:  01235 531217 

 
 

HAVE YOU TRIED OUR FREE RANGE EGGS? 

 
Mon to Sat - 9.00am to 1.00pm   Except Friday 9.00am to 6.00pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS,  & POTATOES (if available) 
 
 

DISCLAIMER:  This Journal is published in good faith and 
great care is taken in its compilation. The organisers of the 
DRAYTON CHRONICLE, and its Agents, therefore accept no 
responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for the validity of 
any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING 
WHATSOEVER from the publication. 
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YOUR LETTERS 
Dear Editor 
The collection for the Children's Society in Steventon Road, 

Haywards Road, Binning Close, Lockway, Whitehorns Way and 
Marcham Road in April raised £181.46.  Many thanks to all those 
who kindly contributed! 

Kind regards  Doreen Bourne 
  

Letters to the Editor are accepted on the understanding that 
opinions expressed are strictly those of the correspondent.  The 
Editor reserves the right to shorten, clarify or reject them. Each 
letter must bear a legible name and address (and telephone 
number if possible) so that the correspondent may be contacted if 
necessary. The correspondent's name will be published unless the 
Editor is specifically requested in writing not to do so. 

 

COFFEE MORNING 
IN THE CAUDWELL DAY CENTRE, GRAVEL LANE 

SATURDAY 25TH JUNE FROM 10 AM TO 12 NOON 
IN AID OF ABINGDON COMMUNITY HOSPITAL 

LEAGUE OF FRIENDS 
STALLS  CAKES  RAFFLE Please support us 

£2 entrance - including tea, coffee & home-made cake 
 

   OPEN GATE - THURSDAY MORNING 
Tea and coffee, from 11 am to 1 pm 

Call in for a chat and a cuppa  
Everyone welcome. 

We would love to see you  
at the Baptist Church, 

 opposite the Village Green. 
Every Thursday morning throughout the summer. 

Children and Pets welcome 
 

 

SP COURIER SERVICES 
‘MOVING ASSISTANCE’ 

 

House – Flat – Apartments – Office 
FURNITURE MOVED / TRANSPORTED 

Ebay COLLECTIONS - DELIVERIES 
Tel 07721 679487 & 01235 524589 

 

CARAVAN FOR SALE - 07887 715478 
LX2000-525 6 to 10 berth, Full awning, ground sheet 

TV, Music centre, recorders, Fridge & Freezer 
Sited in Sidford, Devon.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Holistic Therapist 
Situated in Alice’s Nails and Beauty (Drayton) 
Come to me for aromatherapy treatments, 
reflexology, and natural facelift massage. 

Fortnightly on Thursdays. 
Contact Jo on 07954 338405 or 
01235523773 for appointments 
 jowaterford@gmail.com 

 
 
Dear Editor 
I see that EU Polling day, June 23rd, is creeping up on us almost 

without notice!  Whatever our feelings, whichever campaign has 
managed to reach us with a cogent argument, or a properly 
researched fact (I gather there are some out there!), or if we’re still 
on the fence and hoping for late inspiration, we should all go along 
to village hall and vote.   There are arguments for both sides, so it 
may not be an easy choice for some people.  

Personally, I can see a few arguments for staying in, and rather 
more for leaving, but I’m old enough to still resent being lied to 
when we joined (it was then about trade, not creating a European 
State, with laws made by un-elected civil servants).    If it helps, I 
notice that a couple of months ago, our PM was willing to take us 
out, if we didn’t get suitable concessions re benefits for migrants, 
but now it seems quite essential to him that we stay in – very odd – 
and his feelings reportedly don’t extend to having a TV debate 
with Boris Johnson or Nigel Farage.  It’s famously also some 19 
years since the EU was able to publish properly audited accounts, 
if it was a company, would it still be in business?  

Yours sincerely 
 Tony Holmes 

 

 
It’s a team-cheering, 

socialising, few hours 
a week kind of job 

Relief Workers 
If you can spare a few hours a week or more, this 

could be your ideal casual job. You’ll be supporting 
people who have learning disabilities in your local 
community with a huge range of everyday tasks 

and activities like seeing films, swimming, cycling, 
shopping, meeting friends, and taking day trips. 
£8.55 ph (inclusive of payment in lieu of holiday) 
For more details, please contact Tina Watkins on 

07767 298571 or for an application pack, 
call 01235 827605 (9am - 3pm, Mon-Fri) or 

apply online at www.hft.org.uk 
and go to the ‘jobs’ section. 
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ST PETER’S CHURCH 
Priest in Charge Rev’d Rebecca Peters…….……531374 

Associate Priest Rev’d Rosie Bruce ............ 07766421773 

Churchwardens Mrs Alison Bone  ........................ 202188 
 Mrs Linda Johnson  ..................... 527521 

Organist  Vacancy 

REGULAR SERVICES 
Sunday 8.00 am 

 
10.00 am 

  

 
 

Holy Communion (Common Worship - 
Traditional) 
Sung Eucharist (CW), except the 2nd Sunday, 
when there is a non-Eucharistic All-age 
Service 

Thursday 9.15 am  Holy Communion (CW) in Lady Chapel. 
 

REGULAR ACTIVITIES 
Mon. 7.45 pm Bell Ringing Practice Bell Tower 
Wed 10.00 am Pebbles (term time only)  Church Room 
 
CALENDAR FOR APRIL: 
Tues 7 2.30 pm First Tuesday Connections  Church Room 
 
CHURCH REGISTER: 
Funeral: 

12th May Janet Austin 

YOU STAY WE PRAY APRIL: 
1st to 4th: Hilliat Fields, Lyford Close, Manor Close, The 

Green;  5th to 11th: High Street, Chiers Drive, Cheers Farm, Halls 
Close; 12th to 25th: Lockway, Whitehorns Way: 26th to 30th: 
Corneville Road, Crabtree Lane, Lesparre Close 

       
 
 
 

 

Tonks Brothers  
Funeral Directors 

158 Ock Street, Abingdon OX14 5DT 

Tel 01235 539444 

166 Kennington Rd, Kennington OX1 5PG 

Tel 01865 736144  

Day or Night 

www.tonksbrothers.com 

‘Proud to be a family business’ 
 

FIRST TUESDAY CONNECTIONS  Jean Hager 
Are you feeling lonely, isolated or in need of some friendly 

company? Why not come along to our monthly tea and chat 
afternoons. They are held on the first Tuesday of the month in St 
Peter's Church Room from 2.30 pm to 4:00 pm and you are invited 
to drop in during these times. The teapot is always at the ready and 
you can be sure of a warm welcome. Our next two dates are 07 
June and 05 July. If you need transport or further information 
please give me a call on 531558. 

Letter from Rev. Rebecca Peters 
   Dear Friends 

This week a friend rang to tell me that 
the lump she had discovered is cancerous. 
She was greatly upset and shocked, not 
yet having the complete diagnosis and 
waiting to see the doctors at the hospital. 
When those close to us are hit with 
serious illness or the sudden loss of a 
loved one, it sends us into shock and turns 
our world upside down. During these times, we wonder where 
God is and why God has allowed this to happen. We wonder why, 
if God really loves us, these things happen to us. Finally we get 
angry and disillusioned with God. 

I don’t have the answers to why God allows this to happen. 
However, I do know that God has experienced similar feelings, 
when his son was publicly humiliated and disgraced, violently 
tortured and crucified. I also know that his Love for us can uphold 
us, as we walk the difficult road of suffering. He longs to comfort 
us and draw us to himself, so that we might gain strength from his 
presence with us and gradually gain a sense of peace.  In Jesus’ 
sermon-on-the-mount he says, “Blessed are those who mourn, for 
they will be comforted.” (Matthew 5:4) Jesus also points to a hope 
for the future, whereby life will be restored and renewed. Jesus 
said "I am the resurrection and the life. The one who believes in 
me will live, even though they die.” (John 11:25) Now is the time 
to start trusting and abiding in God’s love for us. If you would like 
to take time out to discuss this with me, do get in contact.  
   This Sunday 12th June we will be having a Messy Church stall 
at the Drayton School fete 11am -2pm, hence there will be no 
separate Messy Church service this month. The next family event 
will be Sunday 17th July 3:30pm at Drayton School, Games and a 
bring-and-share family picnic. All are welcome.  

God Bless Rebecca 

Quality childcare tailored 
to meet your family's 

individual needs 

07890 334 460 
info@contentedchildcare.co.uk|www.contentedchildcare.co.uk 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Young Carers 
Supporting young carers 

in your community 
If you’re a young carer, under 18 
and need some help or want to 

take a break, give us a call. 

Call 01235 838 554 
Email: youngcarers@svcarers.org.uk or go online: svcarers.org.uk 

Registered charity number 1042708 
 
 

 
 

Live in 24 hour care Support with daily living 

Day and night sitting Garden maintenance 
Social visits and Palliative care Light domestic help 
Hairdressing & Massage Therapy Respite care 
To find out more about how we can support you or a 
member of your family please contact our care team at: 

01235 848822/848877 
enquiries@homehelperscare.co.uk  www.homehelperscare.co.uk 

mailto:info@contentedchildcare.co.uk
mailto:info@contentedchildcare.co.uk
http://www.homehelperscare.co.uk/
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BAPTIST CHURCH 
Church Secretary:  Mrs Jayne Henderson………..Tel. 522161 

SUNDAY SERVICES 
3.00 pm  Family Service (1st Sunday) - at Drayton School 

6.00 pm   Traditional Evening Service. 
frequently with a guest speaker 

EVERYONE IS MOST WELCOME 
 

 

LOCAL METHODIST WORSHIP 
High Street, Milton 

Sunday Service: 10.30 am 

Local contacts: Geoff or Jean Caudle, 531409 
 

 
 

 
 

 Suzy Willis & Associates 
 

MCSP  HCPC AACP 
 

CHARTERED PHYSIOTHERAPISTS 
 

Old Lodge, Henleys Lane 
 

Drayton, OX14 4HU 
Tel   01235 531269 

Please ring for an appointment 
 

 
 

THE WHEATSHEAF 
 

 Austin & Geraldine 
welcome you: to enjoy 

 

Traditional Home Cooked Food,  
Fine Wines and  Beers 

In Friendly Comfortable Surroundings. 
 

Take away Fish & Chips:  
served Mon - Sat until 8pm 

 

Delicious Home Cooked Roast Lunch:  
Sunday 12- 3.30 pm 

Senior Citizens Lunchtime Menu 
and 6.00 to 7.00 evenings  

Tuesday to Friday £6.95 including sweet  
Bookings :- call Gel or Austin (01235 531485) 

Drayton (on the village green) 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD NEWS 
We extend a very warm welcome to Mr. Chris Powell who has 

moved to Church Lane from Milton Keynes. 

The Sobell House Hospice Bereavement Service is looking for 
new volunteer bereavement workers 

Two ‘Open Evenings’ have been scheduled to help prospective 
volunteers find out more about the role, the Bereavement Service 
and the wider hospice organisation. These will take place at Sobell 
House in the Churchill Hospital in Oxford on Tuesday 21st June 
(6pm to 8pm) and Wednesday 6th July (4pm to 6pm). 

The use of a telephone and car are essential requirements; and 
all legitimate expenses will be reimbursed 

If you are interested in finding out more please contact Julian 
Bond, Bereavement Service Co-ordinator on 01865 225857 or 
Julian.Bond@ouh.nhs.uk 

DRAYTON VILLAGE HALL Tony Holmes 
The Hall AGM was in 

May; the same officers 
will be continuing.  
We’re having a look at 
the original constitution 
(now 40+ years old!), as 
it needs a few tweaks to 
bring it up to date.  Back then there were more village groups, and 
each one sent a rep to the committee!   

A previous report mentioned that we’ve obtained a small grant 
(grateful thanks to VoWHDC) to help with a couple of things, the 
principal item will be replacement front doors, the existing ones 
are failing for several reasons.   This work should hopefully be 
done in the next couple of months, one complication will be that 
all regular groups and hirers will need new keys, so we’ll be in 
touch on that.   At least we’ll get our keys register up to date! 

Now a little mystery: Hall has a defibrillator, on the outside of 
the lobby.   Recently it was checked, and apparently there was a 
small wind-up torch in the box (for night use), but it has 
DISAPPEARED, though we’re unaware of anyone having needed 
to use the box for first-aid.   Anyone know someone who’s 
recently acquired a new torch?  The box has an entry code, which 
you’d usually get after a 999 call, and that should be the only way 
to get into it!   Any info, please call David Perrow, (Parish 
Council), on 07909 176061 (mobile) or draytonclerk@gmail.com 

Regular users will have noticed that our car-park has developed 
more and larger holes during recent bad weather, and probably 
know to avoid them by now!   We’re trying to get quotes for 
repairs, all so far seem an incredibly high price, so if you know a 
benefactor who’d like to sponsor the car-park, do let us know!   
It’s good to have a decent size car-park, compared to some halls, 
but right now it’s not such a blessing! 

Bookings of child’s birthday parties are very popular at 
weekends, so parents, please don’t leave it too late. 

The ‘bra bank’ is back in action, now the recycling firm has 
been sorted out by the Breast Cancer charity it’s in aid of.   And 
our Bowls Club (various weekly sessions), and Sequence Dance 
club (Thursday evenings) are friendly groups who’d welcome a 
new member or two (see Hall diary – back page – for contact 
info). 

There’s an exhibition on Tuesday 7th June, 4pm to about 8pm, 
put on by the agent for the likely Manor Farm developer, so do 
come and check out the latest ideas.  EU Polling day, June 23rd, 
seems to be creeping up on us almost without notice.   As usual for 
elections, Hall is in use for polling, so our normal Main Hall 
Thursday groups  should be aware of that day’s usage.   Whatever 
your feelings, whichever campaign has managed to reach you with 
a cogent argument, or a properly researched fact (I gather there are 
some out there!), or if you’re still on the fence and hoping for late 
inspiration, DO come and vote.   
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ALL AROUND 
1ST DRAYTON BROWNIES  Annette Mitchell 

Continuing our look back through the decades, we looked at 
hair, make-up, fashion and music in the 1940’s, 1950’s and 
1960’s. The 1950’s was a roaring success, all the Brownies 
dressed up 1950’s style, and some had already had their hair and 
makeup done. We learnt how to dance to ‘Rock Around The 
Clock’ and drank soda! We also had a go at making perfume. 

 
As part of the ‘Out-and-About’ badge the Brownies designed 

posters on how to keep safe in the dark and fog. We went out and 
about around Drayton learning the Green Cross Code, Countryside 
Code and Water Safety. The Brownies are also in the middle of 
writing their short stories and we are really impressed at the results 
so far! We cannot wait to see the finished books! 

Do you have a talent or hobby that you would like to share with 
the Brownies? Please give us a call on one of the numbers below. 

Meeting are held at Drayton Village Hall, on Wednesdays 
during school term from 6pm – 7.30pm, meetings are open to all 
girls aged between 7 – 10 years old. You can register your interest 
on the girl guiding website and click on 

‘Join Us!’ at www.girlguiding.org.uk/get_involved or you can 
email us on drayton1stbrownies@live.co.uk 

Further details are available from: 
Ruth Hudson  (Brown Owl) 01235 205111 
Esther Deabill  (Tawny Owl) 01235 528502 
Annette Mitchell  (Barn Owl) 01235 555216 
 

Trinabels pet 
sitting services 

Pets stay in the comforts of 
their own homes, cared for by experienced & 
caring animal lovers, fully insured. 

DBS checked & checkable references 
available on request. 

All types of pet welcome. 
Abingdon & closely surrounding villages. 

Please contact: Katrina on:  
Mobile: 07902 300333  
Email: trinabels@outlook.com  

Or find us on Facebook 
 
 

        
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Caring for Pets, Horses & Farm Animals 
throughout South Oxon 

Didcot & Sutton Courtenay     01235 814991 
Cholsey & Benson                      01491 651379 
Horses & Farm Animals           01491 651479 

www.larkmead.co.uk 
 

Town Furlong 
Cattery 

Kingston Road, Frilford 
01865 391864 

www.townfurlong.co.uk 
 

 
DRAYTON WIVES Gwen Price 

Our A. G. M. in April was quite a varied one. Our able chair 
person, Josie Midwinter, will continue, as will the present 
committee. We have had a good year, with excellent speakers and 
visits and have interesting plans for the future. 
After the business side of the meeting we had a talk about The 
Balsam Family Project based in Didcot, which had been last year's 
charity. The charity supports over seventy families who are 
vulnerable and isolated. The Balsam family project seeks to create 
a sense of family for parents of young children where 
unconditional love and friendship can be taught and experienced. 
Help is given in many other ways too. A very worthwhile charity. 
After the talk were able to see the different kinds of craft in which 
the craft group have been involved. Guided mainly by Miriam 
Drew and Anne Hutchinson, who have shared their skills and 
expertise, the group have learnt how to do all sorts of things. 
Exhibits included pictures and models made from book folding, 
various methods of making greeting cards, gift bags and boxes, 
embroidered pictures. With the guidance of Liz Kidd, a group of 
enthusiastic ladies  have learnt how to quilt and showed some 
lovely cushion covers.   

W.I.  Gillian Pett 
Drayton WI welcomed Christine Farmer from Northamptonshire 

as our speaker this month, The title was ‘The History of Masks’ 
and Christine illustrated her very entertaining talk with many 
masks from her personal collection, from the beautiful to the 
grotesque. From China, Europe, Japan and Africa, Christine 
explained how they developed and their varied uses. 

Next month our meeting will be, as always, at the Caudwell Day 
Centre on Thursday 9th June at 7.30 where a member will be 
teaching us card crafts. 
 

 

6 The Square, Abingdon OX14 5AR 
(by War Memorial) 

Your local Art and Antiques shop selling 
modern and traditional watercolours and oil 
paintings, limited edition prints, antiques, 
collectables and loads of quirky stuff! 

Opening times Weds to Sat 10.30 to 4 pm 
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BOWLS CLUB  Roll up 
Two more internal competitions have been completed.  The 

‘Attwood Cup' was won by Bryn Jones, and the 'Beryl James' pairs 
was played to the final pairs, who will compete in December;   
Jack Mitchenson and Sheila Weston will play Bryn Jones and 
Carol Smith. 

The ‘Wasps' lost in the final of the knock out cup, but there was 
more success for the club when Bryn, June and Doug won the 
county triples on finals day in Oxford.  The last time anyone in the 
club achieved this feat was 21 years ago when Jean & Tony 
Mullins and Marion Boughton won the tournament. The Rose 
Bowl Monday league will be decided in the next week, and a very 
close finish is on the cards with shot difference likely to decide it. 
A couple of notes for the diary: we will be going to lunch at 
Burford on Friday 17th June (with transport laid on the cost will 
be £15), and on June 29th the club’s Annual General Meeting is 
being held at 7.00 pm for 7.30 in the Drayton Hall. 

In closing these notes, it is with great sadness that that we report 
the loss of one of our members, Barbara Watts. Barbara was a very 
keen member, taking part in most of the internal competitions, and 
was the winner of the Ladies single tournament 3 times, also a 
member of the league team. Barbara will be greatly missed in the 
club, and our thoughts are with Anne and her family at this sad 
time. 

TABLE TENNIS  John Gould 
League Table Tennis has finished for another season. Our teams 

have had mixed fortunes but at least none finished bottom! Pride 
of place goes to our two Division 5 teams. The F team of captain 
Graham Stephenson, Cameron Fishburn, Robbie Greenfield, 
Thomas Smith & Will Stephenson finished as champions and the 
G team of Gareth Cox, Bradley Cox, James Hedditch, Miles 
Hutchinson & Jack McBride were runners up. This is a brilliant 
result for their hard work and enthusiasm. 

The A team finished mid table in Division 1 and at the time of 
writing are through to the semi final of the Handicap Shield. The B 
& C teams finished just above bottom in Division 2 and the D 
team was 3rd in Division 3. The E team in Division 4 also finished 
just above the bottom. This may seem unsuccessful overall but we 
had many players stepping up divisions for the first time so the 
experience they gained by playing against better players will prove 
to be invaluable for next season. 

I would take this opportunity to thank the school for its 
continued support of table tennis in the village in what is our 31st 
year. We now look forward to the next 31!  Our AGM is to take 
place in June and a report on that will follow later in the summer. 
 

The Beauty Spot 
12 High Street Steventon 

OX13 6RS 
01235 833277 

Email: gemma@thebeautyspot.info  
www.thebeautyspot.info 

OPI Manicures & Pedicures…Massage… 
Lava Shell Massage…Bio Detox…Waxing… 

Eyelash & Eyebrow Tinting… 
Dermalogica Facial & Body Treatments 

Sienna X Spray Tan 
*Monthly Special Offers…Evening appointments* 

Gift Vouchers available. 
 

 

 
 

All rooms are en suite 
For more information 
Ring Glenn or Janet on 
01235 531457 or visit 

www.theredliondrayton.co.uk 

 
 
 

Bee Byes Guest House 
Your Comfort Assured 

Sue Birchenough Proprietor 
Guest House for the discerning visitor. 
1 Haywards Road, Drayton, Oxon, OX14 4LB 
Tel: 01235 553775 Mobile: 07809 345576 

E-Mail: susanbirchenough@gmail.com 
Web: http://www.beebyesguesthouse.co.uk/ 

 

Alice’s Nails and Beauty 
86c Abingdon Road, Drayton 

01235 523773  
Treatments include Acrylic nails, Spray tanning, Facials,  

Gelish, Manicures and Pedicures, waxing and more. 

20% off WAXING WEDNESDAYS and £16 Tans on a Thursday. 

Contact Alice at the salon for more information 
For full details including opening hours please visit website 

www.alicenailsandbeauty.co.uk 
 
 
 

Foot Health Professional 
Providing complete foot care in the comfort of your home 

• Nail trimming  • Callus reduction 
• Corn removal  • Fungal infections 
• In-growing nails  • Foot Massage 

For appointments contact Erna Bage MCFHP AFHP 

01235 535050 
foot-health@talktalk.net 

Member of the British Association of Foot Health Professionals 
 

 

MISSED OUT ON YOUR CHRONICLE? 
If by any chance your Area Agent is unable to deliver your 

Chronicle one month you can collect a copy from Vickery's shop in 
the week after normal delivery time.  Lawrence has very kindly 
agreed to keep a small stock for us each month. 
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TAYLORS BOW OUT  Pauline Taylor 
Forge Garage is owned by Alex & Pauline & Robert & Teresa 

Taylor. The late William John 
Taylor (known as John in 
Drayton) and his late wife Jean 
(see photo), moved from 
Kiddlington and purchased Forge 
Garage in 1964 when it was a 
simple cart shed and blacksmith. 
They rebuilt and enlarged it and 
in time added more buildings 
behind. Many will remember them at the local pubs and clubs.  

I took over the office side of it in 1978. I am Alex’s wife and 
also sister of Teresa who is married to Robert. Alex and Robert 

had worked for their father since the beginning (see photo of 
Robert - left - and Alex in the early days) and they took over 
control in 1979 (or thereabouts)  when John left the business.  

The wedding car hire 
stopped several years ago 
and we closed on Friday 
29th April after almost 52 
years! The final customer 
is shown with Robert’s 
daughter Jenny, Robert, 
Ryan and Adam 

As yet we have no plans 
for the the business or 
buildings.       

Learn to Drive with your Local Instructor 
Fast friendly patient tuition 
Door to door home or work 

Evening and weekend appointments available 
Discount on pre-paid block booking 

 

PHILIP PULLEN 07733 360230 
email:phil.pullen@btinternet.com 

 

 

JEFF’S DRIVING SCHOOL 

COMPETITIVE RATES 

CONTACT:  JEFF COX 

01235 – 203038 
07866 – 903400 

JC_OX14@YAHOO.CO.UK 
 
 
 

DRAYTON DINERS  Derek Pooley 
The Roman philosopher Seneca (the younger) wrote that 

happiness comes in part from ‘being attentive to the good things of 
life without becoming their slave’.  Good conversation with good 
food and good company are clearly among the good things of life, 
offered regularly by the Drayton Diners group, but only once a 
month so there is no danger of becoming their slave.  If you want 
to argue about leaving the EU, or whether the long-heralded and 
much-delayed nuclear power station at Hinkley Point will be too 
expensive, or just discover some of the fascinating stories that 
Drayton folks have to tell, or enjoy eating Drayton’s Wheatsheaf 
(and presumably sometimes the Red Lion) food at a special price 
and with plenty of company, then Drayton Diners is for you. 

 
Some 20 or so people have so far joined but the typical group in 

any month is about ten or a dozen.  They meet on the third 
Thursday of most months but if you want to join them you should 
tell Daniel Scharf, the current organiser, so that he can make the 
necessary arrangements at the pub. Everyone is welcome; the only 
requirements are that you can get to the pub and pay for your food 
and drink, though there’s probably not much point in going if 
you’re not interested in seeking Seneca’s route to happiness. 

Daniel can be contacted, preferably by email, at 
rippington@waitrose.com or by phone on 01235 531107. 
 

  Editor’s Note: Very sadly, just a week after the Taylors 
closed their business, Jean Taylor died (on Saturday, 7th May).  
Jean had been living in the Bridge Home in Abingdon and her 
funeral service will be at St Peter’s at 12.00 on Tuesday 07 June. 
 

 

HALLS GARAGE 
Established 60 years – Servicing and repairs 

Ï   MOT’s Ï   Batteries   Ï   Diagnostic Facilities 
Ï  Vehicle Collection Service Ï   All Makes and Models 

(Milton Park, Drayton, Steventon, Culham,  
Appleford, Sutton Courtenay) 

The High Street, Sutton Courtenay, ABINGDON, OX14 4AW 
Tel: 01235 848236 Ï  Mobile 07767165072 

mothallsgarage@gmail.com 
Open 06:30 to 18:00 Mon-Fri 

 
 

Creative Catering 
Westbrook Street, Blewbury 

Flexible and affordable catering for all your catering 
needs, including Weddings, Parties, Pig Roasts, Buffets, 

Funerals, Canapé Receptions and Business Lunches. 
SHORT NOTICE BOOKINGS WELCOME 

15 Years Experience 
For more information or menus please phone 

01235 850342 or 07743368373 
http://www.creative-caterer.co.uk 
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MILLENNIUM GREEN NEWS  Jane McWhirter 
Thank you to the few that helped with the clear up on Saturday 

14th May. 
Our next one 
is an evening 
from 7 to 9 on 
Tuesday 21st 
of June, the 
longest day of 
the year. 
Please come 
along and 
help and show 
you care, even 
if it's just for 
1/2 a hour, we 
really would appreciate it. 

A plea to dog owners, please pick up after your dog, more 
people are enjoying using the Green and as everyone knows it's 
really nasty stepping into a dog deposit! Please keep a watch out 
and perhaps offer a bag if you see one is needed! 

Date for your diary, Sunday 21st August. We are planning a 
village picnic between 3 and 6pm, please come along, bring a rug 
or chairs and a picnic and enjoy the afternoon. We are theming it 
as "a right Royal picnic" to celebrate the Queens 90th birthday. 
We would like children to make a crown and wear on the day. A 
King and Queen will be chosen for the afternoon! Also dust off 
those aprons, and get ready for the Great Drayton Bake Off! 
Please bake a cake or individual ones themed around the day, 
winners for juniors and adults will be chosen by our very own 
Mary Berry and Paul Hollywood, and then the entries will be sold 
on a cake stall. More details will be finalised in next months 
Chronicle, but we are also going to have some games, a Tombola, 
fun races for the children (and any competitive adults!) and a 
treasure hunt. 

Please come along and enjoy the afternoon; all proceeds will go 
towards the upkeep and improvement of our Millennium Green. If 
you have any questions please feel free to contact me on 07980 
393194 or by email to chair.millenniumgreen@ gmail.com 
 

Editor’s Note: 
Although the 
Sutton Wick 
duck house and 
its resident 
family (sadly 
now with only 
two ducklings) 
are not on the 
Millennium 
Green, they are 
very close by. 

 

MAHEE TANDOORI 
Probably the best Takeaway in Abingdon!   

That’s not just a claim, it’s evidenced by Certificates of 
Excellence from Trip Advisor, Just Eat & Hungryhouse. 

 
FREE Home Delivery (orders > £15, radius 5 miles, inc Drayton), 

or you can collect (10% discount, orders > £10) from Bridge Street  
 

(01235) 553092 / 533931 (all major cards accepted) 
Need a menu?  Give us a call (local delivery driver) – or to discuss 
any dietary needs / preferences (we can easily adjust most dishes) 

     
 

 

HARRY PIKE REMEMBERED  John Roberts 
Private Harry Pike, of the 1st  Battalion, 

the Oxfordshire and Buckinghamshire  
Light Infantry, Service Number 8346, died 
100 years ago this month, on 21st June 
1916. He died whilst a prisoner of war in 
Mosul in Iraq and is buried there.  

Harry was 27, the son of Frederick and 
Ann Pike of High Street, Drayton and his 
memory is honoured at the Basra 
Memorial, Iraq 

 

 
 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES 
Stephen R. Matthews 
16 Frilsham Street,Sutton Courtenay 
Oxfordshire OX14 4AZ 
Tel: 01235 848163  
Mobile: 07796 532356 
All kinds of work undertaken, including: 
• garden clearance and restoration 
• fruit tree, shrub and rose pruning 
• hedge cutting, rockeries, turfing 
• fencing and landscaping. 

 
 

Just  Grass 
Weekly / Fortnightly 

Lawn  Mowing  Service 
 

Tel:  01235  553468    Mob:   07921 102100 
 

General Garden Maintenance   
Hedge Cutting - Tree Work  

Julian Cook. 43 Sutton Wick Lane, Drayton  
 
 

HAND MADE WOODEN PLANTERS 
Made to measure, any size 

Call: 07887 715478 
 
 
 
 

 
9”x 9”x18” £20 18”x18”x18” £40 24”x24”x24” £60 
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MORE ALL AROUND 
NAG5 SAFETY CORNER Bridget Haffenden 

Neighbourhood police carried out speed checks between 
Drayton and  Sutton Courtenay during April.  The results were: 

Wednesday,  13 April 2016 
Brook Street, Sutton Courtenay  
Between 3.05 and 3.35 pm, towards Drayton. 
 45 vehicles, with 3 exceeding 36mph (30mph limit) 
Between 3.40 and 4.10pm, towards Sutton Courtenay. 
 153 vehicles, with 7 exceeding 34mph (30mph limit).  
Drayton Road, by Peep-o-Day Lane  
Between 4.10 and 4.25pm, towards Drayton. 
35 vehicles, with 1 exceeding 42mph (40mph limit). 
Between 4.25 and 4.50pm towards Sutton Courtenay. 
50 vehicles, with 1 exceeding 42mph (40mph limit). 
Monday 18 April 2016 
Drayton Road, Sutton Courtenay, by Pumping Station 
Between 7.35 and 8.05am towards Sutton Courtenay  
179 vehicles with 5 exceeding 36mph (30mph limit). 
Tuesday 19 April 2016 
Drayton Road, on S. C. side of junction with Milton Road  
Between 7.25 and 7.55 am towards Drayton. 
71 vehicles, with 4 exceeding 43mph (40mph limit). 
Between 8.00 and 8.30am towards Sutton Courtenay.  
91 vehicles, with 8 exceeding 46mph (40mph limit).  
Wednesday 20 April 2016 
Drayton Road, on S. C. side of junction with Milton Road  
Between 7.30 and 8am towards Sutton Courtenay. 
177 vehicles, with 8 exceeding 46mph (40 mph limit). 

HMRC TAX REBATE SCAM 

Fraudsters are texting members of the public offering tax 
rebates.  The text message contains a link to a website and requests 
to provide personal information, such as bank account 
information, in order to claim the non-existent rebate.   

Don’t click on web links contained in unsolicited texts or e-
mails. HMRC will never use texts or e-mails to inform you about a 
potential rebate or ask for personal information. 

Obtain the number of the organisation being represented from a 
genuine source and verify the legitimacy of the communication. 

Never provide your personal information to a third party when 
requested by an unsolicited communication. 

Contact NAG5 by calling 01235 848694 or e-mailing 
neighbourhoodactiongroup5@hotmail.com 

GARD  Nick Thompson 
At the GARD AGM, Nick Thompson stood down as Hon 

Chairman, after 10 years, and Dr Derek Stork was elected, having 
been Vice Chairman for the past year, He has also been attending 
many of the Thames Water Forums recently. These briefing 
sessions were introduced as a result of the defeat of Thames Water 
at the 2010 Public Inquiry which called for more transparency. We 
continue to be supported by our Consultant, Dr John Lawson  
FREng, and to hold Thames Water regularly to account. 

The possibility of a large reservoir between Steventon and East 
Hanney to supply London still looms over us. However, the long 
term resilience of such a huge construction project can now be 
challenged as it seems the Thames flow alone may simply be 
unable to refill it during a 3 year drought. The possible solutions 
for London include a supply of new water from the Severn and 
Wales to supplement the flow in the Thames and/or much more 
treatment of waste water, possibly with another desalination plant 
in the Thames estuary.   

Variations and combinations of these options, and the costs 
involved, are being considered in detail but Thames Water will not 
come up with their favoured solution until 2018. Meanwhile we 
are monitoring their work closely and asking all the vital 
questions.              

 

 
Housekeeping & Ironing Services 

Sue Oliver 

 
 
 
 
 

Fully Insured & all Staff are DBS checked. 
All equipment & cleaning products supplied. 

Call now or email for a quotation 
East Way, Drayton, Abingdon - Tel: (01235) 468402 

Email: sue@hsoliver.co.uk 
 
 

     
 

OVENBLITZ 
CLEANING THE DIRTY OVEN IS A JOB YOU NEED  

NEVER DO AGAIN - OVENBLITZ CLEAN ANY OVEN, HOB, 
EXTRACTOR, MICROWAVE OR BBQ – WE USE NON-CAUSTIC 

AND NON-TOXIC PRODUCTS IN YOUR HOME 
PRICES START FROM AS LITTLE AS £35 FOR A SINGLE OVEN 

(Aga and Rayburn priced according to the number of ovens) 
CALL PETER EARNSHAW ON 07749 597627 OR 

email ovenblitz@googlemail.com web: www.ovenblitz.co.uk 
WEEKEND APPOINTMENTS AVAILABLE 

Member of the Association of Approved Oven Cleaners 

 
M. S. Lally 

Gas  Boi ler  Serv ice 
01235 848592     0796 7015 065 

Servicing and Repairs 
Systems Installed 
Boiler changes 
Systems Power Flushed 

85 Milton Road, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4BX 
 

 
DRAYTON TELEVISION 

SERVICES 
Digital TV aerials installed Extra aerial points 

Satellite Sky or Freesat Repairs 

TV tuning and programming New TV Sales  

Television Wall mounting FREE ESTIMATES 
Telephone: 01235 531451 
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Unit 4, Area C Radley Road Industrial 
Estate, Abingdon OX14 3RY 
Monday - Friday 7.30 - 5.00 

Saturday 10.00 - 4.00 
Natural, Porcelain and Ceramic Tiles 

Adhesive Grout Tools 
Underfloor Heating and more…… 

01235 797373 
sales@oxtilingsupplies.co.uk 

Facebook/OxfordShireTilingSupplies 
 

 

 
ROYAL BRITISH LEGION  Al Costley 

The Branch is delighted to announce that the date and venue for 
our annual dinner and quiz night has been confirmed as the 
Officer’s Mess, 11 EOD Regiment RLC, Vauxhall Barracks 
Didcot, on 23rd September 2016.  Further details will be 
promulgated in due course, however the continued support of 11 
EOD Regiment for this function is greatly appreciated. 

The format for the evening will be similar to that in previous 
years, and the cost will be a very reasonable £27-50 per person, 
including a 10% donation to the Poppy Fund.  This event is an 
excellent opportunity to relax with a group of friends in the unique 
atmosphere of a functioning Army Officer’s Mess, and demand for 
tickets will be high – be sure to talk to any committee member 
sooner rather than later to ensure your place! 

As ever, your local branch is always available to support and 
advise, and contact details for the Committee members are: 

President:  Pat Buckland, 07778 039967 
Chairman:  Al Costley, 07832 340468, 
e-mail – al_costley@hotmail.co.uk 
Secretary:  Paul Francis, 07799 026666, 
e-mail – francisoxo@aol.com 
Treasurer:  Rod Clewley, 01235 831206, 
e-mail – rod@rclewley.orangehome.co.uk  

 
 

DRAYTON 2020 UPDATE 
David Perrow 

Sports Pitches and Pavilion.  
A ‘Sports Needs’ Questionnaire for 

people/families in the village to 
complete is now available (see article 
on page 1 in this issue) and can be 
accessed via the direct link 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Dr
aytonSports, or via the village website 
http://www.draytonvillage.co.uk/. It is 
intended to be filled in mainly online, 
but printed copies will be available for 
those who cannot complete it using a 
computer. Once the results are 
available a report will be produced for us by the Oxfordshire 
Playing Fields Association (OPFA) to assist in designing the 
sports facilities at Barrow Road and elsewhere in the village. An 
architect has now being briefed on the Barrow Road pavilion 
design, and once we have the questionnaire results the design will 
be finalised and costed, and planning permission sought from 
VWHDC. Advice on the layout of the playing fields is also now 
being sought from contractors. A Business Case is in draft format, 
and advice is being sought on sources of grant funding, loans and 
VAT implications. 

Barrow Road/Walnut Meadow – Work on the site continues, 
with housing now being constructed at a rapid rate.  

South of High Street Site. Planning permission for 140 houses 
has now been granted by VWHDC. Work on site is expected to 
begin in late summer/early Autumn, once Bloor Homes have 
discharged their pre-conditions. Their archaeological survey will 
be published on the village website shortly.  

Manor Farm. Drayton 2020 representatives have now had two 
pre-meeting with CALA Homes, who have acquired the site from 
the Earl of Plymouth. A public exhibition of CALA’s plans is 
being held on 7th June in the Village Hall (see advert elsewhere I 
this issue) and it is understood that CALA will be applying for 
planning permission later in June.  

Conservation Area. The Parish Council have hired a 
Conservation Consultant to produce a written report on the 
existing Drayton Conservation Area and to look at its surrounding 
context with a view to a possible extension to the conservation 
area. Her report will be available in June/July, and it is intended 
that it will be incorporated into the Drayton NDP and that 
VWHDC should be asked to adopt it as a supplementary planning 
document against which planning permissions can be properly 
assessed.  

Playgrounds. Work on the Lockway playground refurbishment 
started in mid-May and should be completed by early June. An 
official opening will take place later in the year, but in the 
meantime we hope that the new facilities can be used and enjoyed 
through the coming summer and beyond. Thanks are due to 
WREN (who provided funds from the landfill grant scheme) and 
to VWHDC who provided a capital grant for the project.  

Pre-School. Architects have now been approached for designs 
and funds are being sought from grants to fund this preparatory 
work. The Parish Council has agreed to support this work with a 
grant of up to £5,000. 
 
 

   The Legion Branch meetings will continue to be held on the 
third Monday of the month, at 7.00pm at the Sports and Social 
Club in Steventon.  Dates for the remainder of the year are: 

18th July 2016 
19th September 2016 
21st November 2016 
16th January 2017 
New members are always most welcome, from across the 

Steventon and District area. 
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PARISH COUNCIL  
Richard Williams 

Report of the meeting held on 09 May 2016. 

As this was also the Parish Council 
AGM, the meeting began with the 
election of officials for the coming 
year. The only change was to the 
Finance Committee, where Richard 
Wade takes over as Chair. Otherwise, 
the composition of the various sub-
committees remains the same, and 
Richard Williams and Richard Wade 
were re-elected as Chairman and Vice-
Chairman of the full PC. 

Alison Bone reminded everyone of 
the Blue Plaque ceremony at St. 

Peter’s Church on Sunday May 22nd which will celebrate the life 
and achievements of the Rev F E Robinson, who was vicar of 
Drayton between 1878 and 1908, and a founder member of the 
Oxford Diocesan Guild of Church Bellringers.  A grant for £300 to 
help the Church with the cost of refreshments on the day was 
approved.  

Richard Seamark said that the Football Club had recruited 
additional members interested in helping out with administration 
and it was hoped to get the club back on track after the summer. It 
was confirmed that no firm decisions have been made on how the 
new sports pavilion will be run, except that it will not be used only 
for football but will aim to support a wider range of sports 
appealing to different groups across the community. We are still at 
the early design stages of the project, and completion is probably 
at least a couple of seasons away. 

Stuart Davenport, our District Councillor, reported that changes 
to the system for dealing with planning applications are being 
considered by the Vale. At present all applications objected to by 
parish councils have to be referred to the Vale’s own Planning 
Committee. This is resulting in a massive overload of applications 
for the Vale Planning Committee to deal with, which means 
excessive work for the committee, and an inability to give the 
larger applications the attention they deserve. We await the 
outcome of the Vale’s review with interest. 

It was noted that the Phase 2 refurbishment of the Lockway 
playground was now underway, following extensive consultation 
with parent and toddler groups and children at Drayton School. 
The work should be complete by the time this issue appears.  Our 
thanks go to the Vale and WREN for grants that contributed 
substantially to the costs of the project.  In addition, the PC made 
its own grant for up to £5000 to finance architect’s plans for the 
proposed new pre-school in the grounds of Drayton School. 

A second meeting was held in the Village Hall with CALA, the 
developers of the Earl of Plymouth Estates’ land at Manor Farm. 
A number of issues are yet to be resolved, including the overall 
number of houses planned, the final site layout, and access into the 
site from the Abingdon Road. It was noted that, as this site is 
wholly within the Drayton Conservation Area, all aspects of the 
eventual application will be particularly subject to scrutiny. The 
Parish Council is working together with English Heritage to 
produce a detailed description of the Area and its history, as the 
only documentation available up until now is sketchy in the 
extreme. CALA intend to exhibit their plans for the site in the 
Village Hall on Tues 7th June between 4 and 8pm. Anyone may 
attend this event. 

Finally, thanks to all those who took the trouble to register 
online their objections to the application to build 28 houses at the 
back of Halls Close. At the last count, well over 100 objections 
had been received by the Vale. Although most of these are from 
Drayton residents, as a result of the PC’s lobbying, quite a few are 
from residents in parishes all over the Vale who are also working 
on Neighbourhood Plans.    

A.L.VICKERY & SON 
5, THE GREEN, DRAYTON, OX14 4JA  

01235  531497  
COOKSHOP – HOUSEWARES – DIY 

ELECTRICAL TOOLS – GARDENING 
LOCKSMITHS – KEYS CUT WHILE YOU WAIT  

OPEN MONDAY TO SATURDAY, 9.00 to 5.30 
CREDIT CARDS TAKEN 
Park your car outside the Store 

NOW STOCKING HOOVER BAGS AND PRE-PACKED COAL 
 

 

     Drayton Post Office 
         Mon - Fri 9 - 5.30    Sat 9 – 12.30 

& CONVENIENCE STORE 
Open All Week 8 am – 10 pm 

9, The Green, Drayton, OX14 4JA 
01235 531359 

 

 

  To contact any members of the Parish Council, all enquiries 
should be directed to the Parish Clerk, David Perrow, in the first 
instance. David may be contacted via E-mail at 
draytonclerk@yahoo.co.uk or by telephone on 07909 176061, and 
he will ensure that any messages are passed on. Any Drayton 
resident may also ask to be added to the Clerk’s E-mailing list, so 
that they receive prior notice of meetings and any relevant 
documents.  

In addition, all Parish Council minutes are now archived on the 
village website: http://www.draytonvillage.co.uk/ The website also 
carries back copies of the Drayton Chronicle, information on the 
latest activities of the Drayton 2020 Implementation Committee, 
and details of other events in the village.  

The next Parish Council meeting will be on Monday 6th June 
2016, at 7.30 pm, in the Caudwell Day Centre in Gravel Lane.  As 
ever, all are welcome to attend. 

 

The Sitting Room 
Quality British Made: 

Sofas & Chairs, Recliners, Sofa-beds, Lamps, Mirrors, 
Gifts for the home, Occasional furniture 

Custom made Curtains, Full Re-Upholstery Service 
Peter & Amanda Welcome you to our showroom at 
22 High Street, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JL 

01235 531738 – www.thesittingroom.co.uk 
Open 10 – 5 Mon - Sat 

 
 

 
Serving Drayton and nearby villages       

and towns for the past 25 years 
Professional yet personal care for your 

pets and home when you’re away 
01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk  

www.keyminders.co.uk 
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DISTRICT COUNCIL 
Stuart Davenport 

 Brexit and Local Government: 

With the EU referendum fast 
approaching, public bodies, businesses 
and individuals are all attempting to 
predict the effect a vote to exit would 
have on their fortunes. Aside from a few 
exceptions councils haven’t published 
their  detailed forecasts, but various think 
tanks have assessed what Brexit will 
mean for Local Authorities. 

Most assessments seem to have focused on three main issues:  
1) funding    2) EU obligations on councils   3) Devolution. I offer 
a very brief synopsis of how these topics are linked to EU 
membership below. 
• Funding All councils, to a greater or lesser extent, receive 

funding from the EU. The Government will save money from 
exiting the EU, and this will offer some decisions as to where 
the money which was previously directed towards councils 
will then be spent. It could simply be replaced on a like for like 
basis, or it may be increased, reduced or spent on different 
local government priorities. It would however allow these 
decisions to be made by democratically accountable UK 
politicians. 

• EU Obligations on Councils A range of EU regulations need 
to be followed by local authorities. These regulations are 
diverse, but are mostly felt in the spheres of procurement, 
employment and economic development. An exit would see 
the elected UK Government being obliged to decide which 
regulations were to be kept, which will be removed and which 
will be altered. The negotiation determining the UK’s exit may 
in extremis mean that a trade deal with the EU is dependent on 
continuing to adhere to the existing obligations. 

• Devolution Moving of powers down from central Government 
to local authorities is currently a favoured policy direction in 
Whitehall. This policy is in its infancy and so the process 
is fragile. Withdrawal from the EU will require the civil 
service to focus on negotiating bilateral agreements with other 
countries, both in the EU and beyond. It may be that this 
change of focus sees the shelving of elected Mayors and City 
Deals.  

 

griffin interiors 
...soft furnishing solutions... 

Interiors and soft furnishings workroom located in 
Appleford, making quality handmade curtains,  

pelmets, blinds, cushions, alterations.  
Headboards, loose-covers and upholstery. 

 Poles, tracks and fitting service. 
Design studio with extensive library of  

fabrics and trimmings. 
Fabrics and curtain making materials available 

for home curtain makers. 
20 years experience. Off-street parking.  

Flexible opening hours. 

01235 847135/07808 762626 
www.griffininteriorsoxford.co.uk 

 

Sharman Roofing 
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing specialist 

tiling, slating, leadwork, guttering and fascias, 
 new builds, re-roofs, extensions, 

maintenance and sheds 
all work considered, call Mark on: 

07979 791075 
msharmanroofing@gmail.com 

 

 

EV ERLAS T 
 

Roofing & Building Services 
New Roofs • All Flat Roofs • Tiling & Slating • Demossing Chimney 

Repairs & Pointing • Facias & Guttering • All Repairs • 24/7 Call Out  

No job too small 
Drayton Based Company 

01235 532273 • 07553 911258 

Manor Close, Drayton, Abingdon, OX14 4JD 
 

 
 
 
 

  Regardless of their opinion I hope everyone in Drayton will 
use the opportunity to exercise their democratic right. From 7am to 
10pm on June 23rd sovereignty is back with the public – it is up to 
us to decide who we entrust it to in the future. 

As ever, I can be contacted on : 01235 521078  or by email to 
Stuart.Davenport@whitehorsedc.gov.uk 

 

Hazel Lee 
Painter & Decorator 
Interior & Exterior 

Free quotes 
07866 509683 

hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 

A. GIBBARD 
HIGH QUALITY INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 
 

TEL: 01235 528342 MOBILE 07759 842388 
78 STEVENTON ROAD, DRAYTON 

 
 
 
 

 

L H GOODWIN professional decorator. 
Our services include both domestic and 
commercial painting and decorating. 
We are fully insured and all work guaranteed  
25 years’ experience – References available. 
For a free estimate please call Leigh on 
07789873483 or visit my website  

www.lhgoodwin.co.uk 
 

http://www.lhgoodwin.co.uk/
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K. L. YATES BUILDERS 
FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING SERVICES 

 Extensions and Alterations 

 Property Maintenance 

 Kitchens and Bathrooms 

 Carpentry and Tiling 
 

Call RICHARD for an estimate on 

01235 531275 or mobile 07788 738248 
 

 

K Boswell Building Services 
Bricklayer and general builder. 
23 years’ experience. Fully insured. 
New builds, extensions, stonework,  
repointing, home improvements,  
patios, fencing.  
All jobs considered. Testimonials available. For a 
free, no obligation, quote contact Kevin Boswell 
Tel: 07867785151 or email: kjboswell@sky.com 

 
 

THOMAS & JARVIS 
BUILDERS 

EST 1962 
01235 531334 
07885 308334 

email: thomasandjarvis@hotmail.co.uk 
EXTENSIONS RENOVATIONS MAINTENANCE 

DRIVEWAYS PATIOS FENCING 
THE COMPLETE BUILDING SERVICE 

 
 

 

BENTON & BRYAN BUILDERS 
For all types of building work from a  

reliable local company 

Extensions, Alterations, Kitchens & Bathrooms, 
 Carpentry, Decorating, Patios, Plastering, 

Roofing, Brickwork and Plumbing 
MOB: 07905386150 
TEL: 01235 832513 

 
 

KOGELS of Abingdon Limited 
HOME EXTENSION SPECIALISTS 

AND GENERAL BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

 72 Steventon Road  
 Drayton 

Tel: Abingdon (01235) 531200 Abingdon 
Email: kogelsofabingdon@btconnect.com Oxon 
www.kogelsofabingdon.co.uk OX14 4LD 

 

COUNTY COUNCIL 
Richard Webber 

Cumulative Impact 

Oxfordshire is economically one of 
the most successful counties in the UK, 
with thriving growth - particularly in the 
area of IT and Science. We have very 
low unemployment and very little crime. 
The government (rightly in my view) 
recognizes the need to push for more 
housing in the UK, and this housing 
should mostly go where there is most 
employment. Oxfordshire is thus a 
prime target for accelerating house building. 

Our problem is that Oxfordshire is also deemed to be one of the 
most rural counties in Southern England. In our part of 
Oxfordshire, we have large swathes of Oxford Green Belt and 
areas of outstanding natural beauty (AONBs). The amount of land 
which is not constrained by these areas is quite limited. Hence the 
growth is happening in a very uneven manner. The area around 
Abingdon and Didcot are being asked to take ever more housing, 
and our system of infrastructure (roads, schools, drainage, sewage 
and so on) is coming under ever more strain.  

Whilst the Vale’s District Local Plan is still not in place, there is 
a window of opportunity for landowners and developers and they 
are having a ball. Applications are stacking up. In my patch, 
Marcham is due to expand more than 40% in the next few years, 
and Drayton (with a Neighbourhood Plan) by 20%, but nothing 
beats the pressure on Sutton Courtenay – due to expand by 100% 
and counting. Given that the same village has to cope with an 
expanding Didcot, a growing Milton Park, an imminent 900sq.ft 
warehouse, the FCC recycling operation and Didcot B, it is hardly 
surprising that the village infrastructure is groaning, and the 
residents are increasingly depressed at the changes to their once 
beautiful and ancient village. 

Thames Water has plans to dig up the High Street to enlarge a 
culvert, so that the Sewage system will cope with the 130 houses 
already being built - sensible planning one would have thought. 
However, it seems that no account has been taken of the 300+ 
houses due to arrive if these speculative applications are granted 
permission (and history suggests that this is almost certain). The 
present system allows for this by arguing that the incremental 
impact of each development is just about acceptable and no 
account can be taken of the ones down the line.  

Recognising this problem, the planning system does now pay lip 
service to the concept of the ‘Cumulative Impact’ of development. 
So far, cumulative impact has not been deemed to be sufficient to 
refuse a planning application anywhere in this area. It seems to me 
that, in the case of Sutton Courtenay at least, Government and 
Councils of all types should urgently consider allowing a 
‘cumulative impact’ argument to be used to challenge and refuse 
further speculative development in that village at least or until, 
plans are in place to allow the delivery of infrastructure to catch up 
with development and one day, match it.  

If there is not the will to do it in Sutton Courtenay, I fear 
‘cumulative impact’ in planning terms has no meaning. 

Contact me at: 
richard.webber77@ntlworld.com  or on  01235 534001 
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WESTMINSTER 
Ed Vaizey 

 I have been out and about in the 
constituency this month.  

I met with Drayton Parish Council 
to discuss their neighbourhood plan 
and attended the grand opening of 
Millbrook Primary School’s new 
library, with Winnie the Witch (aka 
the head teacher!) and the book’s 
illustrator Korky Paul. I was also 
able to meet with John Marston and 
Rachel Warwick, heads of St. 
Birinus School and Didcot Girls 
School, to catch up on local 
education issues.  

I also visited Harwell Campus, which is always an interesting 
and informative trip. I met with Element Six, the world’s largest 
supplier of synthetic industrial diamonds, who have invested 
£20million in a new headquarters and created almost 200 jobs. I 
also discussed infrastructure and digital services with Jisc, who 
provide digital services for education and research establishments. 
My breath was taken away by Harwell’s newest addition, the UK’s 
largest Thermal Vacuum Chamber (used for testing satellites). 

Oxfordshire’s place at the forefront of scientific innovation 
could result in the ‘Holy Grail’ of energy production – nuclear 
fusion - being developed in the County. Fusion is the opposite of 
nuclear fission and, with no CO2 emissions, no risk of meltdown, 
and no radioactive waste, fusion could one day solve our energy 
needs.  Atoms are joined together rather than split, in a process 
that usually only happens in the Sun and Stars.  An impact study 
into benefits that this research brings to our county has been 
published, and can be read here: http://bit.ly/1TuFSPd.  

Towards the end of the month, I had the wonderful opportunity 
to meet year 10 students from Wallingford School who were 
visiting Parliament for the day. The Parliament Education Service 
runs fantastic tours of the House of Commons and House of Lords 
for visiting schools, and I was able to meet with them to discuss 
my role as their MP.  If you think your local school would benefit, 
let me know. 

I would also like to send congratulations to local sculptor David 
Harber, whose company has been awarded the Queen’s Award for 
International Trade. In March I visited David at his studio in Aston 
Upthorpe and saw some of his very impressive work.  

This month I have received 625 items of correspondence (emails 
and letters) from constituents. Many of these were relating to 
national campaign and policy issues such as the Academies 
Program, the ban on bee pesticides, and the UK Steel industry.    

I will be taking part in a number of debates on the EU 
referendum across the constituency between now and polling day 
on 23rd June. The first will be held at Didcot Civic Hall on Friday 
27th May at 7pm. The second will be held in Faringdon on Friday 
3rd June at 6pm, with the location to be confirmed. The third 
debate will be in Wantage at The Beacon on Friday 17th June at 
7pm. These events are being organised by the respective 
Chambers of Commerce, so for any further information please 
contact them.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any pressing issues 
that you would like help with.  Either I or one of my team will get 
back to you as soon as possible and do what we can to assist. You 
can contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, London, 
SW1A 0AA, or by emailing dicksonce@parliament.uk or by 
phoning 020 7219 6350. Email is the quickest and most reliable 
way to get in touch, as I keep a very close eye on my emails and 
can reply very quickly.   I also send out occasional general interest 
emails about developments in the Wantage and Didcot 
Constituency. If you would like to be added to the distribution list, 
please complete the online form at http://bit.ly/EdVaizeyMP. 

Need a helping hand with IT? 
● set up and fix problems with your computer & 

devices including viruses & internet 
● get started and learn how to make best use of 

your PC & tablets 

Call Meryl on 07794 656607 
info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk 

Your Computer Tutor 
 
 

Electrical Problems?   Call 

 Roberts 
  ELECTRICAL 

Domestic  Ï   Commercial  Ï   Industrial 
 

• Electrical Hard Wire Testing  
• Domestic Electrical Reports 
• Landlords Certificates 
• Portable Appliance Testing 
• Re-wires Full or Part  
• Extra Power or Lighting Points 
• Electrical Showers Complete 
• Security Lighting, Fire & Intruder Alarms 
• LED & Low Energy Lighting Installations 
• Data & Telephone Wiring 
• TV & Home Entertainment Installations 
• Heating Controls and Wiring 

We are able to Part P/Building Control our electrical works 
 

Office: 01235 528800    Mobile: 07786 930463 
Windy Ridge Court, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon OX14 4EZ 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATIONS 
 

 

Drayton Window Cleaning Service 
 Est. 1990 - we provide a friendly reliable service 

 Every 4-5 weeks - Free quote - no obligation 
Craig Taylor  Tel: 01235 512881 Mob:07778661548 

www.Elitewindowcleaningservice.com 
 A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not home. 

Online payment is also welcome. 
 Other services include:  Conservatory roof cleaning; 
Fascias cleaning; Gutters Unblocked & Cleaned Out 

 
 

 
 

Ady Bolton 
Building & Decorating 

• General Building and Maintenance.  

• Internal and External Decorating. 
 

56 Whitehorns Way, Drayton, Oxon, OX14 4LJ 
Tel:    07896 908768 
Email:  adybolton@aol.com 
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DRAYTON DIARY 
FOR JUNE  

Regular Events are listed opposite 
All events are at Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise  
To  book Drayton Hall call Tony Holmes on 531180  

or visit www.draytonvh.co.uk 
Wed 1 7.30 pm W.I. Committee 
Mon 6 7.00 pm Parish Council Caudwell Day Centre 
Tues  7 4.00 pm Manor Farm Exhibition - until 8.00 pm 
Mon 13 9.15 am Chronicle Lottery deadline Vickery’s  
  5.00 pm  Chronicle copy deadline Vickery’s box 
Thurs 23 7.00 am EU Referendum voting - all day 
  7.30 pm Table Tennis Club AGM 
Sun 26 9.00 am Bowls Club (to 5.00 pm) 

 

MANOR FARM DEVELOPMENT –  
HAVE YOUR SAY  

 

CALA Homes is inviting local residents 
to attend a community consultation 
event on its proposal for new homes 

at Manor Farm, a site allocated in the 
Drayton Neighbourhood Plan. 
The event will take place on 

Tuesday 7th June 2016, 
from 4pm until 8pm, in the Small Hall, 

Drayton Village Hall, Lockway, 
Drayton, OX14 4LG. 

For further information, visit 
www.cala.co.uk/manorfarmdrayton 

 

A concert version of 

RUDDIGORE 
by W. S. Gilbert and Arthur Sullivan  

sung by 
Kennington & District United Church Choirs 

Saturday 25 June 2016 at 7.30 pm 
at the Barn, Christchurch, Northcourt Road 

Abingdon, OX14 1PL 
Free admission but donations instead for 

The Abingdon Bridge 
supporting vulnerable young people in challenging circumstances 

     

REGULARLY OCCURRING EVENTS 
Weekly in Drayton Hall unless stated otherwise 

MONDAYS 
 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 
 1.15 pm Baby Sign Language Classes (call 07927 339102) 
 2.00 pm Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours)  
 5.45 pm Beavers  (Boys / girls, 6–8 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon  Hall 
 6.00 pm Bounce Fit (call 07791 778388) 
 6.30 pm Table Tennis- coaching and social School 
 7.00 pm Scouts  (Boys/girls, 8-10 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon  Hall 
 7.15 pm Drayton Wives Whist (3rd Monday)  Caudwell DC 
 7.45 pm Bell Ringing Practice St Peter’s bell tower 
TUESDAYS 
 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 
 1.45 pm  Drayton Art Group (until 4 pm) Caudwell Day Centre 
 2.20 pm Mobile Library (fortnightly for 20 mins) The Cross 
 3.00 pm First Tuesday Connections (1st Tuesday) Church Room  
 3.00 pm  Junior Netball (for 1 hour) School 
 5.45 pm Zumba Fitness (Kelly)  
 6.00 pm  Ladies’ Netball (for 1 hour) School 
 8.15 pm Clubbercise (call 07811 209242) 
WEDNESDAYS 
 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 
 10.30 am Pebbles (Babies & Toddlers – in Term)  Church Room 
 1.45 pm  Whist Caudwell Day Centre 
 2.00 pm  Drayton Wives (last Wednesday)  
 2.15 pm  Badminton 
 6.15 pm  Brownies 
 6.15 pm Cubs (Boys / girls, 8–9 yrs, Tel. 512834) Steventon  Hall 
 7.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 
 7.30 pm  Bingo Session Caudwell Day Centre 
THURSDAYS 
 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 
 9.00 am     Foot Clinic (First Thursday)  Caudwell Day Centre 
 9.30 am Holy Communion St Peter’s Lady Chapel 
 9.30 am  Parent & Toddler Group (in Term Time) 
 2.00 pm  Short Mat Bowling Club Session (for 3 hours) 
 5.00 pm Rainbows (call 01235 832077) 
 7.30 pm  W.I. (2nd Thursday) Caudwell Day Centre 
  7.30 pm  Sequence Dancing.  (call 01235 531701) 
FRIDAYS 
 8.45 am Pre-School Playgroup (in Term)     School Ground Bldg 
 11.00 am Friday Club (fortnightly)  - 202466  Caudwell Day Centre 
 7.00 pm Whist Drive (ACH LoFriends)  Caudwell Day Centre 
SUNDAYS  
 8.00 am  Holy Communion  St Peter’s 
 10.00 am  Sung Eucharist (All Age Service 2nd Sunday)St Peter’s 
 3.00 pm  Baptist Family Time (1st Sunday) School 
 6.00 pm  Evening Worship Baptist Church  
 7.00 pm Zumba Fitness (Gemma) 
 Note: If you want to make a change to or place an entry in our 
‘regular events’ column, please email editor@draytonchronicle.net.  
You must include your name and phone number as well; otherwise 
we will take no action 

DRAYTON VILLAGE WEB-SITE 

     
Don’t forget that you can find recent and past Chronicles, by 

visiting www.draytonvillage.co.uk, the village web-site.  
You can also use the site to look up Parish Council minutes, 

contact the Parish Clerk and see details of the Drayton 2020 
Neighbourhood Plan projects. 
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